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1. I previously asked you about the racially restrictive covenant contained in the deed to 

your home purchased in 1996. I appreciate your acknowledgment that such a covenant is 

both morally abhorrent and legally unenforceable. 

 
In response to my question about whether any other properties you own have such a 

covenant, you stated that you recently performed a document search on all of your real 

property, and you discovered “one race-based covenant in a transaction from 1924 

relative to property [you and your husband] purchased in 2002.” You also stated that you 

immediately hired an attorney to remove this covenant. 

 
a. In what city and state is this property purchased in 2002 located? 

 

The property is our home located in Metairie, Louisiana. 

 

b. When did you first learn of this racially restrictive covenant? 

 

Racially restrictive covenants are morally abhorrent and rightly null, void, and 

unenforceable. I only learned of the racially restrictive covenant in the last 

month.  The racially restrictive language was not included in the 2002 transaction 

documents by which we purchased the property, attached as Attachment “A.”  In 

order to ensure that I had full and accurate information to respond to Senator 

Leahy’s Written Questions for the Record on this topic, I had a full records search 

performed at the relevant Clerk of Court’s office.  This search led to finding a 

1924 property transaction document containing the racially restrictive language, 

attached as Attachment “B.” 

 

c. What steps did you take upon learning of the covenant? 

 

Upon learning of the racially restrictive language in the 1924 transaction 

document, I hired an attorney to have all vestiges of it completely removed from 

the chain of title. 

 

d. Can you confirm that this covenant is no longer on the deed (or other 

relevant document) as of today? 

 

All vestiges of the covenant have been removed from the chain of title 

through an Act of Correction, filed in the Clerk of Court’s Office, 

attached as Attachment “C.” 

 

e. Please provide a copy of the 2002 deed, Cash Sale of Property, or any other 

relevant document(s) that contained the racially based covenant. 

 

The relevant documents are attached as Attachments “A,” “B,” and “C.” 
































